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Kyogle Council is looking at 
issuing penalty notices to people 
disposing of waste fibrous 
cement (fibro) in domestic 
garbage bins.
The move comes after repeated 
incidents over the last couple of months 
of Council finding fibro dumped in 
household bins – a practice that is 
placing people’s health at risk and 
costing Council thousands of dollars.

Council’s Senior Environmental Health 
and Waste Office David Bell said fibro 
may contain asbestos, a hazardous 
material that by law must be properly 
wrapped and disposed of.
“When it’s simply put in a bin and 
picked up by a garbage truck it 
often ends up being mixed with the 
recycling,” he said.
“When this happens the recyclables 
have to be treated as being 
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 Casual Employment Register
Kyogle Council is currently compiling a 
register of potential casual office staff 
interested in working for council on an 
“as needs” basis. 
Suitably qualified staff would be 
interviewed and also required to 
undergo a pre-employment medical 
examination at Council’s cost.
Anyone interested in being considered 

for the register, should 
fill out Council’s casual 
employment form and 
return it to Council along 
with their resume. 
The casual employment form is 
available on Council’s website or from 
Council’s administration centre at 1 
Stratheden Street, Kyogle.

continued from previous page

contaminated and tonnes of recyclables 
have to be buried as waste in the landfill.
“Each time this occurs it costs our 
community. The resource that would 
have been used to make new products is 
wasted and Council has to pay the EPA 
for each tonne of waste buried in the 
landfill (currently $65.40/tonne). 
“This money would be much better spent 
elsewhere.”
Council has received advice from 
WorkCover that it is almost impossible to 
tell if fibro contains asbestos simply by 
looking at it.
“Determining whether material contains 
asbestos is a specialist field and unless 
a person is certain that fibro does 
not contain asbestos, it should be 
considered to be asbestos and managed 
appropriately,” Mr Bell said.
Under the current Household Asbestos 
Disposal Scheme (HADS), Kyogle Council 
residents can obtain a free asbestos 
removal and disposal kit from Council’s 
administration office. This allows for 
disposal of up to 10m2 of asbestos per 
household at a reduced rate. Under the 
HADS, disposal of 10m2 of asbestos at the 
Kyogle landfill costs approximately $10.

Penalty Notices for  
Fibro Dumping

Bonalbo Show Time!

A special presentation by the 
Tenterfield Light Horse Troupe to 
commemorate the Centenary of 
ANZAC will be one of the highlights 
of this year’s Bonalbo Show.
The two day show will be held on 17 and 
18 April. It kicks off on Friday, 17 April with 
the working cattle dog trials and the 
judging of the pavilion exhibits.
Saturday’s events will include the Light 
Horse presentation as well as three show 
horse rings, bush pony and draught horses, 
show jumping, poultry and led stud and 
commercial cattle classes.
The pavilion, showcasing some of the 
area’s best produce, cooking and arts, 
will be open to the public and there will 
be a jumping castle and entertainment 
specifically for children. Market stalls will also 
operate. For further information or enquiries 
for schedules or market stall bookings, 
contact show society secretary Michelle 
Malt on 6665 3324 or president David 
Whitney on 6665 3152 or 0427 707 165.
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What wonderful Australia Day 
celebrations we’ve had all across the 
LGA. 
I was especially impressed with the 
spirit and enthusiasm shown throughout 
the villages of the LGA with a special 
mention to Woodenbong. 
I had the pleasure of attending and 
thought your service was outstanding.
I send my warmest congratulations to all 
the recipients of awards and especially 
to Kyogle’s Citizen of the Year – Brian 
Hoffman. If you see Brian in the street, 
you know what to say.

There’s been lots of talk lately about the 
possibility of Council amalgamations. 
My advice, based on the best 
information available, is that there’s no 
need to panic. The State Government 
has assured us that this will not happen 
before the election in March this year.
The whole ‘Fit for the Future’ initiative is a 
long term strategy and not a quick fix for 
any particular problem.
So much is dependent upon directions 
from the State Government and with an 
election looming at the end of March, 
understandably their attention is focused 
on other matters for the time being. 
In the meantime, Council has been 
gathering information and will be having 
discussions with other local governments 
in the area to see what they are 
proposing to do and working on the 
preparation for our own submission to 
the ‘Fit for the Future’ initiative due at the 
end of June 2015. 
Council will identify what our best case 
scenario is, if amalgamations proceed 
and present these options to the 
community: What will be our position if 
we merge with Lismore? If we merge with 
Richmond Valley? If we stand alone? 
Once we have all of this information, the 
community engagement process will 

begin and you will 
have an opportunity 
to participate in the 
decision-making 
process.

A memorial was 
unveiled in honour of 
the late Aunty Patsy 
Nagas on 24 January, coordinated by 
the Kyogle Reconciliation Committee. 
It was very moving, with stories being 
told about Aunty Patsy and the inclusion 
of the most amazing song called the 
Bundjalung Bingle.
Many thanks to everyone who attended 
and contributed to making it a wonderful 
day.

The pumpkin competition was again a 
success with some enormous pumpkins 
being displayed!
For those who are concerned that a 
giant pumpkin has been placed in the 
centre of town, please rest assured that 
The Northern Star photoshopped the 
pumpkin into the photo and the story 
was a bit of whimsy about Kyogle. 

The Woodenbong Bridge Building 
Boys have made headlines again 
with their innovative bridge designs, 
even managing to impress our State 
colleagues. Congratulations!

Tabulam, Mallanganee and Bonalbo 
have formed a committee to hold an 
arts/crafts/music festival on 2 May this 
year. 
If you’re a Facebook user, you will find 
the page under Lions West of the Range 
Festival. 
It’s brilliant to see these communities 
working together to create a signature 
event for themselves and I will certainly 
be going to check it out.

Until next time, all the best,
 Cr Danielle Mulholland
Mayor Kyogle Council

From the Mayor
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More than 1000kg 
of old, leftover 
household chemicals 
was collected during 
the Household 
Chemical Clean Out 
Day conducted by 
Kyogle Council in 
November.
Scores of people took 
advantage of the chance 
to dispose of unwanted 
chemicals from their 
homes free of charge at 
the Kyogle Landfill on the 
day.
About 400kg of chemicals 

more than last year was 
collected.
Kyogle Council would like 
to thank everyone who 
took part in the day and 
encourages residents to 
use similar services in the 
future, especially when the 
EPA provides funding that 
allows free disposal. 
Council has also reminded 
residents that empty, triple-
rinsed chemical containers 
can be dropped off at any 
time, at any of its landfill 
or transfer stations free of 
charge. 

Alzheimer’s Australia 
NSW is bringing its 
Memory Van and the 
Your Brain Matters 
program to Kyogle.
The Memory Van is a mobile 
information service about 
memory and dementia and 
it will be parked outside the 
Kyogle Memorial Institute 
Hall in Stratheden St, 
Kyogle, on Wednesday, 25 
February, 2015, from 9.30-
11.30am.
It is free and will be open to 
anyone in the community 
looking for information and 
advice about dementia, 
memory concerns and 
steps to maintain good 
brain health. On the same 
day, from 10-10.45am, 
Alzheimers Australia NSW 
will put on a Your Brain 
Matters presentation in the 
supper room of the KMI.
The presentation also 
features five simple steps 
people can take to 
maximise brain health. It is 
free and open to anyone 
interested in learning 
how to reduce the risk of 
developing dementia.
For further information 
email Christine.vannucci@
alzheimers.org.au 

Chemical 
Cleanout

Your Brain Matters

 SES Recruitment
The Kyogle, Tabulam 
and Urbenville State 
Emergency Service 
(SES) units are on the 
hunt for new members.
The three units are 
looking for people with a 
passion for helping their 
community and who 
are keen to try a new 
experience that brings 
with it accredited training 
opportunities.
The three units will hold 
information sessions 
during the first week of 
March and are urging 
everyone interested in 
learning more about 
what is involved in being 

an SES member to come 
along.
A range of roles within 
the SES are available for 
members to undertake.
The recruitment 
information sessions will 
be held at:
Urbenville SES shed, 24 
Tooloom Street, Urbenville, 
on Monday, 2 March, 7pm
Kyogle SES shed, Ettrick 
Street, Kyogle on 
Wednesday, 4 March, 
7pm
Tabulam SES shed, 
Bruxner Hwy, Tabulam, on 
Thursday, 5 March, 7pm
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Australia Day 
Heroes

Community volunteers, unsung 
heroes and sports stars from 
across the Kyogle Council area 
were recognised on Australia Day.
Official events were held at Kyogle, 
Woodenbong and Bonalbo, with 
each attracting good crowds keen to 
celebrate all that’s great about Australia 
and what it means to be Australian.
At Kyogle, the event started with an 
Indigenous Smoking Ceremony and 
concluded with lunch courtesy of the 
Kyogle Quota Club.
At Woodenbong, revellers started the day 
off with billy tea and scones and ended 
it with the City versus Country cricket 
match, which was won by City.
Australia Day celebrations at Bonalbo 
included tug-o-war and toss ‘n’ the bull 
competitions.
A highlight of each of the three events 
was the presentation of the annual 
Australia Day Awards.
Award winners were:

Kyogle
Citizen of the Year: Brian Hoffman
Young Citizen of the Year: Tara Byrne
Contribution to Sport and Recreation, 
over 18 years: Simon Tough
Contribution to Sport and Recreation, 
under 18 years: Arlo Hook

Contribution to Community Programs and 
Activities: Chris Olive
Contribution to the Business Community: 
Scarborough Shoes and Fashion
Contribution to Enhancing Children’s 
Participation in Community: Peter Fish
Contribution to the Creative Industries: 
Ruth Tsitimbinis

Woodenbong
Citizen of the Year: Thomas Downham
Young Citizen of the Year: Chenoa Want
Sportsperson of the Year: Luke Weston
Community Organisation: Woodenbong 
Progress Association

West of the Range
Citizen of the Year: David Whitney
Young Citizen of the Year: Shannon Smith
Sportsperson of the Year: Joshua Weston
Cultural Champion: Susan Summers
Community Event of the Year: Bonalbo 
Branch of the United Hospital Auxiliary

Kyogle deputy mayor John Burley and 
Australia Day Ambassador Robyn Moore 

congratulate Kyogle Australia Day Citizen of 
the Year Brian Hoffman.

West of the Range Australia Day ambassador 
Justin Melvey poses for a phone with the 

Australia Day  Award winners.

Members of the Woodenbong Australia Day 
official party including ambassador Joseph 

Tawadros line up for a photo with the Australia 
Day award winners and nominees.
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Kyogle Chamber of Commerce had a full 
agenda and a good roll up of members 
at its February meeting – its first for 2015.
Items discussed included:
•	 The Christmas spirit created by the 

window dressing competition – the 
Chamber thanked everyone who put in 
the effort to construct a Christmas display.

•	 Efforts in association with the NSW Business 
Chamber to hold a Meet the Candidates 
Forum for the upcoming State election in 
Kyogle.

•	 The good press Kyogle has received 
over the Christmas holiday break via the 
television ad inviting people to visit Kyogle 
and media reports describing Kyogle as a 
sustainable place to live.

•	 Kyogle’s inaugural Business Excellence 
Awards which will be held this year – to 
sponsor or become involved in the awards 
contact Liz at Elizabeth T Fashion.

•	 News that two new businesses plan to start 
up in Kyogle – a tattooist and a new café.

•	 A joint project with the Kyogle Lions and 
Rotary Clubs and Kyogle Tidy Towns to 
complete the Kyogle Visitor Information 
Centre and Amphitheatre with the 
installation of playground equipment and 
a stage;

•	 Options for the old IGA store.
The next meeting for the Chamber will be 
held in the first week in March.

 Border Ranges Club
Every Monday, Kyogle district 
men and women meet at the 
Kyogle Seniors Centre for a day 
of fun friendship and food with 
the Border Ranges Day Club.
The Day Club meets from 10am to 
2pm for games, quizzes, raffles, guest 
speakers, entertainment, gentle 
exercises and morning tea and lunch.
It is open to all seniors and costs just $5.

Transport is even available for those 
seniors who need it.
To find out more about joining the Border 
Ranges Day Club contact Helen Edward 
on 6633 3200 or 0447 633 200, Nancy 
Cowley on 6632 2042 or Ellen Disson on 
6632 2171.
The day club is a joint venture between 
the Kyogle RSL sub Branch and the 
Australian Government Department of 
Veteran Affairs.

Chamber Chat
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A memorial plaque 
honouring the life 
and achievements 
of the late Patsy 
“Bundjulahm” Nagas 
has been unveiled 
almost a year after 
her death.
Aunty Patsy, the first 
Aboriginal person elected 
to Kyogle Council, worked 
tirelessly to promote 
reconciliation and improve 
the health of indigenous 
people.
Described by her friends as 
a bridge builder, she went 
on to be elected Deputy 
Mayor of Kyogle Council 
and to initiate the flying of 
the Aboriginal flag outside 
the Council Chambers.
Aunty Patsy died on 19 
January last year after a 
long battle with kidney 
disease.
The ceremony to unveil 
the plaque, which has 
been erected at Anzac 
Park Kyogle, was attended 
by more than 200 people.
The Kyogle Reconciliation 
Group raised about 
$1,000 for the plaque and 
members have vowed 
to continue Aunty Patsy’s 

work to bring people 
together from all walks of 
life.
“Our focus in 2015 
will continue to be 
on reconciliation and 
bringing all of our 
community together 
by acknowledging 
our differences and 
celebrating our similarities,” 
a spokesperson for the 
group said.
The Reconciliation Group 
meets monthly (usually) on 
the third Thursday of the 
month at the Kyogle Youth 
Centre. 
Anyone with an interest 
in closing the gap is 
encouraged to attend a 
meeting and gain a sense 
of how the committee 

works and its direction.
The Reconciliation Group’s 
next direct action is to 
create a storyboard at 
the Anzac Park lagoon 
that tells the story of the 
waterhole and illustrates 
the importance of the 
waterhole in years past to 
Aboriginal people.
To complete the project 
the Reconciliation Group 
will be fundraising, 
applying for grants and 
funding and seeking 
sponsorship and donations.
Anyone who can help 
is asked to contact 
the group by email 
kyoglereconciliation 
group@gmail.com

Plaque in 
memory of 
Aunty Patsy 
unveiled
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Roxy Gallery
143 Summerland Way, Kyogle 
Ph/Fax (02) 6632 3518
Gallery Hours: Tues to Fri (10am to 4pm)

Saturday (9.30am to 12pm)

Roxy Gallery
‘Red Cedar – Now & Then’
6-7 March 2015

An amazing collection of red cedar 
pieces by local woodworkers will 
be on display at the Roxy Gallery, 
Kyogle, until 7 March.
This thematic exhibition promises 
to delight the visual senses with an 
abundance of glorious hues emanating 
from the polished cedar pieces. 
The intrinsic beauty of this magnificent 
wood is underscored by the gifted 
and talented woodworkers, who have 
individually selected each piece of 
timber, sculpted, honed and polished it 
into many different items.
Last year Marcus Durand approached 
the gallery director with an idea to hold 
an exhibition of works by the many 
woodworkers in our area who spend their 
time in their backyard sheds carving out 
their ideas in red cedar and to pay homage 
to past master craftsman Tom Young. 
A total of 14 enthusiastic woodworkers 
came on board to show the public what 
they create. ‘Red Cedar – Now & Then’ has 
been supported by the Kyogle and District 
Arts Council with the Kyogle Historical 
Society providing some useful information 
on the timber cutters of this region.
In this exhibition, two chairs by the late 
Tom Young, an internationally acclaimed 
master cabinet maker who lived and 
worked from his shed in Horseshoe Creek, 

are being displayed curtesy of Marcus 
Durand. 
There is a wealth of craftsmanship and 
skill in the objects on display, from the 
intricate carving and inlay work to the 
ambitious cabinets, tables and clocks so 
finely polished. 
Hours of labour has been expended by 
the artisans in the exhibition to create 
works of high standard.
Coming up at the Roxy Gallery in 
early March will be an exhibition by 
Woodenbong Artists Group (WAG) 
members who will come together to 
create an exhibition entitled ‘WAG in 
Autumn’.

Grany Vaughn 
bowl
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The Village Hall Players 
(VHP) is very proud 
to be a part of the upcoming 
production of Centennial by 
Jennifer Strever and Patricia 
White this March and April. 
An original musical with words and a 
number of songs written specifically for 
the play, Centennial is the story of three 
soldiers at Gallipoli in 1915 and of their 
families back home. Centennial features 
the amazing One Voice Choir along with 
actors from the region, including Sinead 
Joliffe from Kyogle. 
A member of the DIRT program, Sinead 
recently starred as the young Donald 
Bradman in VHP’s production of In This 
Waking Hour. 
Other VHP members are providing 
technical assistance for the show doing 
lights and sound.
The production will tour both Richmond 
Valley and Kyogle local government 
areas with performances in Casino, 
Evans Head and Kyogle.
Performance dates and ticket 
information will be advised in the Kyogle 
Council newsletter, so watch this space.

VHP introduces
Centennial

West of the Range Festival
Gears Up

Kyogle Community Gym
Has your GP told you that you’re at 
risk of developing diabetes?  Diabetes 
Australia recommends using walking 
machines or exercise bikes to help 
reduce that risk. Working out in a friendly 
atmosphere can make maintaining a 
healthy lifestyle much easier. 
The Kyogle Community Gym has a 
qualified trainer who can recommend 
an exercise plan for you on the basis of 
your doctor’s advice.
The gym is located at the Kyogle 

Showground and there are no joining 
fees. Free new member inductions 
are held on Monday afternoons or by 
appointment
Sessions are: Monday, 3-7pm; Tuesday, 
6.30-9.30am, 3-7pm; Wednesday, 3-7pm; 
Thursday, 6.30-9.30am, 3-7pm; Friday, 
3-7pm; Saturday, 6.30-9.30am.
Move It or Lose It classes for beginners 
and active seniors are also held from 11-
11.45 am on Tuesdays and Thursdays.
To contact the gym phone 6632 2551 
or 6632 3200 (a/h). The gym also is on 
Facebook.

When mountain bikers taking part in 
the Three Hospital Charity Bike Ride roll 
into Bonalbo in May this year, the town 
will be in full festival mode.
The Bonalbo and Upper Clarence Lions 
Club have combined with other local 
service clubs and organisations to host the 
inaugural West of the Range Festival.
It’s been organised to coincide with the 
arrival on Saturday, 2 May, of the 40 plus 
mountain bikers expected to take part in 
the annual charity ride.
The festival, a joint venture of all West of 
the Range villages, will feature live music, 
art and craft, children’s entertainment and 
food stalls.
This will the third year in a row that the 
mountain bikers have stopped over in 
Bonalbo as part of the charity ride which 
raises funds for the Bonalbo, Urbenville and 
Kyogle hospital auxiliaries.
Festival organisers said the event was 
shaping up to be a show stopper.
“Not only will it be a great day out for 
the community, it will give the mountain 
bike riders a warm welcome worthy of 
their continued support of our hospital 
auxiliary,” a festival organiser said.
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Kyogle Library 
News
What’s happening  
at YOUR library in 
MARCH?

INTEREST GROUPS 
Mark these dates on 
your calendar. All these groups are free 
and welcome new members, so why 
not drop-in, enjoy sharing your interest 
and make some new friends while you 
have a cuppa at Kyogle library.
Kyogle Literary Group meets the first 
Saturday of the Month, 10am-Noon; 
next meeting 7 March.
Kyogle Reader’s Group meets second 
Tuesday of each month, 1.30-3pm; next 
meeting 10 March.
Book Discussion Group meets monthly 
on the third Tuesday of the month 
at 10am for a cup a tea, with the 
discussion to start at 10.30am.
It is open to everyone who loves to read 
and the group will discuss any book 
you’ve enjoyed reading.
The group’s next meeting will be held 
on 17 March.

To join the group just drop into Kyogle 
library at Stratheden St. or phone 6632 
1134 for further details or enquiries.

WRITING WORKSHOP
A free ABC Online participation 
workshop with Jeff Licence will be 
held over two sessions at Kyogle library 
during March.
The first session will be held on 9 March 
and is based around developing 
video camera skills and making a shot 
list for a ‘where you’ll find me’ video. 
Participants will have to shoot their 
video as homework.
The second session will be held on 23 
March and will be devoted to editing 
and uploading the footage to Vimeo.
Both sessions will run from 9.30am to 
2pm and participants are advised to 
bring a snack, a drink and a packed 
lunch.
Bookings are essential and can be 
made by phoning the library 6632 1134.

KYOGLE LIBRARY STRATHEDEN STREET, 
KYOGLE NSW 2474 Ph: 6632 1134  
Fax: 6632 2242 Email: rucrl@richmond 
valley.nsw.gov.au

Seniors Week 2015 – 14-22 March 
and in Kyogle the festivities will 
include activities ranging from square 
dancing to laughter yoga classes.
There will also be a free screening of a 
series of short films titled ‘Young at Heart’ 
on Wednesday, 18 March.
Seniors will also have the opportunity 
to learn or teach a skill during Seniors 
Week. Sessions are to be held in and 
around Kyogle’s main street from 16-20 
March. Skills could include anything from 
card games and crafts, to wood work 
and bush survival. 
Anyone with a skill they wish to share is 
asked to call into the Care Connections 
office at 68 Summerland Way Kyogle or 

phone 6632 2194 by 28 February. 
Care Connections is also looking for 
wedding and formal dresses and suits 
from any era to display around town 
during Seniors Week. 
A photo of someone wearing the outfit 
back in the day would also be useful. 
Care Connections is also in need of 
mannequins to display the outfits. 
If you are able to help out, contact Care 
Connections on 6632 2194.
Other Care Connection activities for 
March are:  
Banksias – a new name for Kyogle 
Seniors group which meets every 
Tuesday from 10am – 2pm at the Seniors 
Centre. Cost is $7 and includes morning 
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Yowie Country Market
Yowie Country Market and 
Music Day will be held on 
Saturday, 28 February, 2015 
at the Woodenbong Hall, 
which is an all-weather 
venue.
There will be live music, a 
variety of stalls, children’s 
art, hot food, espresso 
coffee and sheltered café 
seating. 
Dates for upcoming 
markets are Saturday, 
28 March and Sunday, 
26 April (please note the 
change of days dues to 
Anzac Day). For further 
information, phone Carey 
02 6635 1176.

Kyogle Farmers Market
The Kyogle Farmers 
Market is held on Saturday 
mornings in Stratheden 
Street, Kyogle (between 
the Summerland Way and 

the library). To book a stall 
phone Rupert on 0403 628 
292 or Anne on 6632 1851.
Harvest Festival
The Old Bonalbo Soldiers’ 
Memorial Hall will hold a 
Harvest Festival barbecue 
dinner and auction of 
donated produce, jams, 
pickles, baked goods  etc. 
on Saturday, 28 March 
2015. 
This is always a great event 
so come along and join in 
the fun! For further details 
contact Lyn on 6665 3120.
ANZAC Ball
The 100th anniversary of 
ANZAC Day will celebrated 
at a Commemorative Ball 
at the Bonalbo Community 
Hall on Saturday, 11 April, 
2015.
It will be hosted by the 
Bonalbo RSL Women’s 
Auxiliary to commemorate 
the 100th anniversary of 
the landing at Gallipoli 
by ANZAC troops and the 
centenary of World War 1.
The event will commence 

at 8pm. Music will be 
provided by 2 Men and A 
Lady. 
This will be a special event 
with lots of prizes, including 
a prize for the best dressed 
couple.
Tickets will cost $25 each. 
For more information 
phone Narelle 02 6665 
3253.

Friendship Day
Kyogle Garden Club will 
hold a Friendship Day in 
the grounds of Kyogle High 
School on 3 May, 2015.
Special guest speaker 
on the day will be 
Angus Stewart from ABC 
Gardening Australia.
The day will feature a 
range of stalls and Kyogle 
High School hospitality 
students will cater the 
event.

Pre-school open day
Cawongla Playhouse Inc 
is holding an open day on 
Saturday, 21 March, from 
9am – 12pm. 
The Cawongla Playhouse 
is located at 5325 Kyogle 
Road Cawongla. 
All welcome to come 
and explore this beautiful 
preschool. For further 
information phone 6633 
7167. 

Upcoming 
community events

Should you have an event 
which you would like 
advertised in Council’s 
Newsletter please email to 
council@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 
attention Janelle by the 2nd 
Monday of each month.

 
tea and lunch as well 
as activities, talks and 
games. Pick up available, 
$3 return fare. 
Big Day Out – Monday 2 
March, Everybody Loves 
Lucy – Lucille Ball cabaret 
tribute at Gold Coast 
Performing Arts Centre. 
Seats are strictly limited 
for this excursion, 
bookings close Friday 20 
March.
March 4: Wednesday 
outing to Ballina.

March 5: Men’s Group – 

Kyogle Explorer 1. 

Seniors Week Share-

a-cuppa at Dave’s 

Bakehouse from 10.30am. 

No RSVP required.

March 17: Kyogle Men’s 

Group barbecue lunch 

at the Kyogle Seniors 

Centre, noon start. 

March 27: Morning tea 

outing to Red Dove Café, 

Lismore. 

Seniors Week continued
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Councillor Contact 
Details 

Kyogle Council

Council  
Meetings

Council Meetings: The next Ordinary Council meeting 
will be held on Monday, 9 March, 2015, at 5pm.
Ordinary meetings are held on the second Monday 
of every month except January. Meetings start at 
5pm and are held at the Kyogle Council Chambers, 1 
Stratheden Street, Kyogle.
The first item of general business is Question Time which 
provides an opportunity for the public to ask questions 
of Councillors and senior staff. To speak to Council on 
a specific issue during the meeting, please apply in 
writing to the General Manager prior to the close of 
business on the day preceding the meeting for public 
access.

A WARD 
Ross Brown
0427 335 168
email ross.brown@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au 
Chris Simpson
0411 201 957 or email
chris.simpson@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au
Janet Wilson 
0419 600 848 or email 
janet.wilson@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au

B WARD 
John Burley
6632 1436 email
john.burley@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au
Maggie Creedy
66331575 or email
maggie.creedy@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au
Robert Dwyer
6632 3352 or 0438 323 610 
or email
bob.dwyer@kyogle.nsw.
gov.au

C WARD
Danielle Mulholland
0438 931 425 or email
danielle.mulholland@
kyogle.nsw.gov.au
Lindsay Passfield
6635 1429 or email  
lindsay.passfield@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au
Michael Reardon
6632 3647 email  
michael.reardon@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au

PO Box 11
1 Stratheden Street
KYOGLE NSW 2474

Ph 02 6632 1611
Fax 02 6632 2228
Email council@
kyogle.nsw.gov.au
Web www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au

COMMUNITY VISION
Working together to balance Environment, Lifestyle and 
Opportunity.
OUR MISSION
To meet the challenges of our unique and diverse region
OUR VALUES
· Respect and respond to community needs
· Improve the quality of our services
· Be open and accessible
· Act with honesty and integrity
· Value people’s contribution
· Support the culture of teamwork, cooperation and safety

Recycling Facilities Available.  
All landfills have recycling capabilities (if separated) 
and can recover oil, paper, cardboard, steel, 
aluminum, glass & plastic at no charge. 

Kyogle Council’s office hours: 8.30am – 4pm Mon-Fri
After hours emergency telephone number is 6626 6800
Regional Roads Information www.myroadinfo.com.au 

The Landfill hours are: Kyogle: 7.30am –12pm Mon to Fri  
and 9am – 4pm Sat & Sun Woodenbong: Tues & 
Sat 9am – 4pm Bonalbo: Wed & Sat 9am – 4pm 

Mallanganee: Thurs & Sun 9am – 4pm


